
Building, Maintenance, and Improvement 
Committee Meeting 
December 5, 2024 

Those in attendance: Pastor Beth, Earl M., Beverly H., Karen Z.  Absent:  Greg Stabbe and Gene 
Peterson. 

1. Meeting opened with prayer. 

2. Pantry refrigerator — is not working.  It will be unplugged, we will find out what needs to be 
repaired, or if it is repairable. 

3. Work Orders — women’s restrooms over the sink lights are being checked out.  Narthex 
indirect light bulbs are being replaced.  The chancel spot lights are being evaluated.  We will put 
small lights on the pulpit and lectern to help those reading from those areas.  Flag replacement is 
being done again. 

4. Zoning hearing — for the farm next door was attended. We spoke and asked if the change 
would affect the churches functions. 

5. Vendors for the church — such as fire and water softener, among others continue to not 
contact the church prior to their checks.  The code for the building will need updating. 

6. Security meetings — regarding the information we received and more discussions have not 
been set up yet.  The congregation needs to make their thoughts known about what they want to 
be done.  This conversation will be part of the annual meeting. 

7. Dolly purchase — to move supplies and equipment. 

8. Christmas decorations — all will be moved to the storage building, with plastic totes used for 
all items.  The area above the vestry, (a space above that room on the left side of the chancel), is 
difficult to get in and out of and should not be used for storage.  As a result the decorations will 
not be housed up there after Christmas, but in the Storage building. 

9. Upcoming Pew evaluations — some are requiring more repairs.  The discussions about pews 
will begin again over the next years. 

10. Next meeting January 9, 2025. 

Meeting closed with prayer. 
Minutes submitted by Karen Zahn. 


